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Planning Commission – Town Council Work Meeting
Meeting Minutes
Members Present: - Scott Enos - Presiding, Elizabeth Shoemaker, Mignon Probst, and Stephen Hull.
Staff: Brian Preece-Town Planner, Arlene Buehler-Excused, Dave Hendricksen.
Public: Bob Kowallis, David Nelson, David Nelson Jr., Blake Howell, David Hill, Anthony LaNotte, and Irene Hastings
Call to Order:  The Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

Prayer: Elizabeth Shoemaker
Pledge: Scott Enos

Approval of Meeting Minutes March 28th 2019-  Elizabeth Shoemaker states she doesn’t feel comfortable with where it states in the minutes she said people had a right to do what they wanted with their own property. She states all her comments were in the context of what they were discussing. Stephen Hull suggested that we add “To the extent of The Charleston Town Land Use ordinance.” Elizabeth Shoemaker agrees. Mignon Probst makes a motion to approve the minutes with the amendment stated with the clarification “within the constraints of the land use ordinance” be added. Elizabeth seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous among the members who attended the March meeting that are present at the April 25th, 2019 meeting.
Public Comment- Bob Kowallis states that he has mentioned in a recent meeting that the towns General Plan is due for a review or updated and with the Mayor seeking water going up the 189 corridor and if that comes thru there is going to be a landside of concerns so please keep that in mind. No more comments.
Section 02.90632 Land Use Ordinance, Premises Occupation Discussion and Recommendation to the Town Council for Action (Public Hearing previously held February 28th, 2019) – Stephen Hull states he is of the opinion that the ordinances should stand as it is currently written. Mignon Probst states she is in agreement and she feels it is well written and should stand as written. Elizabeth Shoemaker states she feels there will be enforcement issues whether or not we have the premises occupation ordinance so she feels like it should stay as written also. Scott Enos state he hasn’t been convinced to keep it, he states that he is aware that the town has enforcement  issues and even though he likes the ordinance and feels like it is well written he also feels like if we can’t enforce what we current have then why open the town up to more potential non-compliant problems. Discussion goes on as each member reiterates his or her reasoning and position on the issue to repeal the premises occupation. After much deliberation Stephen Hull makes a motion to recommend that the town council, not to approve the new ordinance draft repealing the premises occupation and leaving the land use ordinance as written. Mignon Probst seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
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 X

1st Alternate – Cory Jones







 X

2nd Alternate – Scott Keller







 X

Final Application for Summit Creek Subdivision Review and Recommendation to The Town Council – Brian Preece explains his staff report indicating that after his review and also by the town attorney and so far it meets all the requirements with the one stipulation of the health department, Tracy Richardson won’t sign off on it until the actual plats includes the items and requirements of the health department, but at this point he doesn’t see anything that would be cause to disapprove it. Blake Howell states that they have been working diligently on this application and making sure all the appropriate steps and tests have been done and is excited to move forward with this development. Stephen Hull asks about the CC&R’s and the road maintenance and in addition to that it states the HOA can change these rules and so he would like to see it clarified that the road has to be maintained regardless and that portion cannot be changed or removed. Stephen Hull makes a motion to recommend to the town council that they approve this subdivision with the specified correction to the CC&R’s and the health department’s approval of the plat. Elizabeth seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.
Premises Occupation Application for Nott-Hill Investment Corp. – Brian Preece makes sure that all of the members had gotten a copy of his staff report. According to his staff report it does not meet all of the requirements, the size compared to acreage and the number of vehicle stops per day. His recommendation would to be not to approve at this time. The applicant could correct or modify his proposal to meet requirements and re-submit at a later date if the planning commission rejects at this time. David Hill states his intention or proposal is to build a large structure that would include living quarters on the upper level and provide and space below to hold events such as weddings, parties or gathering for family and residents. Stephen Hull states since this does not meet the requirements that he would be inclined to reject this application. Elizabeth Shoemaker and Mignon Probst agree with Mr. Hull’s assessment. Irene Hasting asks what the height limit for the buildings in Charleston and Brian Preece answers 35 feet. After more discussion, Elizabeth Shoemaker makes a motion to deny the application for Nott-Hill Investment Corp. Stephen Hull seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Application is denied.
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
______________________________

Submitted by Arlene Buehler, 
Charleston Town Recorder 

